

Newport Residents Association Inc.

PO Box 1180 Newport Beach NSW 2106 President - Gavin Butler (gebutler@aapt.net.au) 0409 395 102 Vice-President - Kyle Hill 0412 221 962 Hon. Secretary - (wendydunnet@gmail.com) 0418 161 074 Hon. Treasurer - Bill Thomson 0437 405 442

www.newport.org.au

28th March 2019

The Chief Executive Officer Northern Beaches Council PO Box 82 Manly, NSW 1655

Dear Sir,

Submission – draft Newport Flood Study

We refer to the above study and wish to compliment both the council officers and the specialist consultants for the comprehensive study and report.

One of our members Mr Dick England was a member of the flood study group and reported that the job both the council staff and consultants did was of the highest calibre and that he was very satisfied with the results.

We also wish to thank the staff for the individual sessions made available to the residents and we know that these were well received and attended. The Newport Residents Association executive had a summary session provided to us by a council officer Mr Duncan Howley (which was organised by Trish Chaney, the NBC Community Liaison Coordinator), for which we are grateful.

Yours sincerely

Gavin Butler President